


Nomination of Walter Chapman for the 2025 Historic Preservation Award


Honored Commissioners,


We have some truly historic homes in Los Altos and each and every one is a treasure. 
We rely on the homeowners to fall in love with their home, want to maintain it and 
often, even restore it. This is a benefit to the entire community.


It takes a determined homeowner to undertake a significant restoration. It is expensive, 
time consuming and understanding the process and the rules can be intimidating. A 
good architect or designer can make a difference.


Walter Chapman is a good, experienced designer. He is currently working on the most 
historically significant house in Los Altos, the Winchester-Merriman house. The owners, 
Jung Yoon and Warren Yang, credit Chapman for getting them through the approval 
process but more importantly, for providing creative layouts that ultimately converted 
two interior rooms, one large and one small, into two equally sized rooms, perfect for 
their twins. He managed this by adding a second dormer that closely, but not perfectly, 
matched an existing dormer. Chapman continues to pay visits to check on the progress 
of the restoration work.


Chapman is also currently working on another historic home, the Morris house on 
Eleanor Avenue. As above, the owners, Jennifer Jacobsen and Todd Parmacek, credit 
Chapman for getting them through the approval process and beyond that coming up 
with designs that saved as much of the original house as possible. He was able to save 
most of the leaded glass windows and he discovered a balcony that was not part of 
the original house and had it removed.


The important role of a good architect/designer has not previously been recognized by 
the Historical Commission in their annual preservation awards. You now have that 
opportunity with Walter Chapman who is a good, experienced designer, and as an 
added incentive for the approval, a former Historical Commissioner.


Sincerely,

Gary Hedden


April 20, 2025
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